Minister of Justice Prosecutor General

Zbigniew Ziobro

Prokuratura Krajowa

ul Rakowiecka 26/30

02-528 Warszawa

Dear Minister of Justice and Prosecutor General,

I am writing to you on an urgent matter that requires your immediate attention.  Tomasz Piątek, an investigative journalist for Gazeta Wyborcza, could face criminal prosecution for his exposé book, “Macierewicz and his secrets” (Macierewicz i jego tajemnice), in which he makes allegations of purported links between Antoni Macierewicz, Poland’s Minister of Defence and the Russian intelligence services.

I urge you to take the following immediate steps to ensure the health, safety and human rights of Tomasz Piątek:
· I urge you to immediately drop the case against Tomasz Piątek and please do not pursue any criminal charges if they relate solely to his book or peaceful work as an investigative journalist;

· I call upon you to fully respect the peaceful exercise of the right to freedom of expression in Poland, which involves ensuring human rights defenders and journalists can carry out their legitimate activities free of harassment and without fear of reprisals.

I look forward to your prompt attention to this critical matter.  Thank you very much.
Sincerely,
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